Elizabeth Townes Board Meeting 





Minutes of 01/20/2011
I. Meeting called to order at 7:30 PM. 

LaDonna Walden, Jim Cannon, Pat Hedrick and Joe Magnaghi in attendance.  Toby Frye with Solid Rock Properties was also in attendance.
II. Pending minutes approved by all board members in attendance and will be posted on the Elizabeth Townes web-site.
III. Action Between Meetings:

A. Board held the Violation and Hearing meeting on January 6, 2011 for community violations only.  Meeting called to order at 7:35 PM and adjourned at 9:00 PM.

IV. New Business:

A. Michael Mabe from Hedrick, Gardner, Kincheloe & Garofalo LLP, the firm that Elizabeth Townes board members voted to represent the Elizabeth Townes community, was a guest at the board’s first meeting of the New Year.  Michael has a strong background with Homeowner’s Association.  She briefly spoke of their commitment to help with any questions or concerns we may have and also explained the duties of HOA board members.
B. Payment for purchase of new Christmas Wreaths at entrance during the holidays was approved by all board members.

C. Board is planning to conduct an open forum for Elizabeth Townes residents in February or early March.  Homeowner’s will be given notice once a location has been determined.  

D. Purchase and distribution of pine needles in the community has been tabled until February board meeting. 
E. Solid Rock will inspect trim around garage doors in the community.  
F. Board members voted with all in favor to place a cap of $300.00 on open repairs.
G. Board met with Daryl Peake, owner of Southeast Lawn Care.  He distributed information to board members of his services and commitment to the community in handling our landscape needs.  

Ed, the owner of Green Earth Landscaping also gave the board a presentation and distributed information on the company and services.

Both companies were asked additional questions by board members.  Board agreed to meet the following week to make a decision after each member had time to review the information given.
H. Some residents have asked for approval from the board to form a party committee.  Board felt this would be good for the community and there will be further discussion at the February board meeting.  Residents will be kept informed.
I. Management Company and board feel that we need to start looking for companies and pricing on roof replacement.  Updates will be given to all homeowners during the year.
V. Unfinished Business:
A. The wood rot project that the board began last year with Betel should all be completed by this month.  Motion on floor to pay Betel and to have Toby Frye with Solid Rock inspect the final phase was approved by all board members.
B. Wax Myrtle at 11522 Delores Ferguson was approved by board in 2010 but agreed to wait on proper time and additional quote to cut shrub and grind root.  The Wax Myrtle is to be removed this month (weather permit).  

C. New shrubs to be replaced as weather permits.  All homeowner’s that receive either new or shrub replacements are asked to water until established.  AA Tex Lawn will leave note on each homeowner’s door that receives replacement shrubs, with directions.

D. Board member, Joe Magnaghi brought information he obtained and professionals he spoke with in regard to the two detention ponds.  There is additional information that is needed for further discussion in which he plans to have at the February board meeting.

E. Board discussed homeowner’s with fences that need repairs, washed and stained.  The final extension date is April 30, 2011.  There could be a fine if homeowner’s with fences do not abide.Motion by Jim Cannon with Pat Hedrick 2nd.  All in favor.  
F. Increase security at the pool and community was tabled until February board meeting. 

G. Law suit against the board was dropped by resident, Jane Jordan.

H. Motion passed to pursue lawsuit against Jane Jordan and homeowner’s of her unit, the Brawley’s to recover Elizabeth Townes HOA legal fees and cost incurred.
I. The community continues to pay Ammons Plumbing for jetting the sewage lines on Timothy Court every quarter.  Board has constantly instructed homeowner’s to no longer flush wipes and this is what the Plumber finds each time he comes.  Board member is going to look into preparing a notice to homeowner’s/renters on what it cost the HOA to have this service and to please make a conscious effort to throw the wipes in garbage and not the toilet.  
Meeting adjourned 10:01 P. M.motion by Gordon Cole and Jim Cannon 2nd.
Minutes taken by Pat Hedrick, Board Secretary
